
 

 

OHCA 2023-06 

March 15, 2023 

RE:  PCMH Panel Limits Removed 

Dear Provider, 

The Oklahoma Health Care Authority is pleased to announce that as of Nov. 4, 2022, panel size 

maximum limits have been removed for primary care physicians (PCP) within the Patient 

Centered Medical Home (PCMH) program.  

Allowing PCMH PCPs to determine the maximum capacity of their panel size empowers 

providers to make choices that best suit their practice. Changes to panel size are available in 

real time and can be updated in the provider portal.  If you need assistance or have questions 

about these changes, please contact SoonerCareEducation@okhca.org. 

Please note, the minimum capacity for panels did not change and remains at 50 patients (refer 

to Oklahoma Administrative Code 317:25-7-5). 

Thank you for your continued support and the services you provide to SoonerCare members. 

Sincerely, 

 

Traylor Rains 

State Medicaid Director 
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